
  

Spring 2 newsletter  
Here is our half termly Children’s newsletter where we will share an update on what we 
have been busy doing in school since our last newsletter. We hope you enjoy reading! 
MEET MRS. ROCH!  
She may be a familiar face to most of you but did you 
know that not only is Mrs. Roch one of our many 
super teaching assistants at Fairisle but she also is a 
football coach. As well as running both girls and boys 
after school football club here at the school she also 
used to coach her own team. Following last year’s 
Men’s World Cup in Qatar and now this year 
Women’s World Cup in Australia and New Zealand, 
we thought we would find out a little more about 
Coach Roch!  Who knows Mrs. Roch could be training 
one of the footballs stars of the future!   
 
How long have you been a football coach for? 
I qualified 10 years ago. 
 
Why did you decide to become a coach? 

My son was into football and I 
thought I could bring my experience of working with children in to 
support the training. 
 
What age children do you teach? 
Now only 4-7 year olds but I can coach up to 18 year olds. 
 
Have you ever had your own team? 
Yes, I had a team called Pace Cougars for 3 years. I took the team 
from grassroots level under 10 into the Tyro League under 13s. 
 
Who is your favourite footballer? It has got to be David Beckham. 
 

Which team do you support? I support Saints. 
 

Which team do you think will win the Women’s World Cup? 
Well that is an easy one! England of course!!! 
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Rainbow news 
In Rainbow Nursery we have been getting really good at enhancing our gross 
and fine motor skills. We enjoy our weekly visits to the hall, where we have 
practiced ball, hoop, balancing, jumping, crawling, throwing and catching skills. 
All these different skills help us gain better control of our bodies which will help 

us with skills such as writing and pencil control in the 
future.  Ava said, ‘I like going to the hall’.  
We have enhanced our fine motor skills by engaging in 
sensory play, such as gloop, shaving foam, sand, playdough, cooking, threading 
and using tweezers. Joey said, ‘It’s a 6 and a 9’, as he made marks in the sand. 

Sunshine news 
In Sunshine we asked our children about what they had been learning 
and had enjoyed. Here is what some of the children said: 
Jasmine - I was Goldilocks and we acted out the Three Little Bears 
story.   
Maria - I can write my name!  We use playdough, flour, chalk, crayons 
and pencils to practise our letters.   
Roman - On Internet Safety day we had fun using the remote controlled cars 

Year R – Space adventures 
In Year R we had a wonderwall day all about SPACE – it was out of 
this world!!!! Here are some of the things we found out: 
Nicholas (Squirrels) – Astronauts go in a rocket to get to space! 
Kornelia D (HH) - 'I learnt how many planets are there. There are 8 
planets. The Earth is where we live and Pluto is not a planet anymore 
because he is too small. The space is quiet. Astronauts float because 
there's no gravity. When you have gravity it pulls you down.' 
Peter K (Foxes) - 'There is gravity in space. It pulls things down.' 

Year 1 – Superhero day 
Year 1 had Superhero Day.  First we had to get dressed as Superheroes.  I 

was a Fire Warden. We made masks and shields.  Mine was orange. Jan 
made a beautiful shield.  We painted a background for a Superhero.  I had 
Batman flying. Superhero Day was awesome. By James 

Superhero Day was super, duper good. I loved it! I dressed up as Batman. 
I walked in a superhero pose around the hall and Miss Tivey tried to fly. 

We played a superhero game.  I want to do more of it. By Amberley 

Year 2 – The Great fire of Fairisle! 
Year 2 went outside carrying their realistic, lovely, super houses. We were 
waiting for them to be lit on fire. Everyone was 
thrilled and screaming, it was very loud! The 
houses were burning fiercely, it was crazy! I 
felt elated, hot and amazed! We had a 
wonderful experience! By Cora 

Goodbye Mrs. James 
Today we say goodbye to Mrs. James for a while as she goes off to have her baby. 
She has been a much loved member of staff from both nursery and the infant 
school. We will really miss her but we wish her the best of luck as she starts her 

own family. We cannot wait to meet her new arrival and will keep 
you posted.   
 

 


